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THE HAVENS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX 
Tel 01437 781418   Email  christine@havenscommunities.org.uk
MINUTES  OF  THE  FINANCE  MEETING  HELD  AT 
BROAD HAVEN  VILLAGE  HALL 22 DECEMBER  AT 4PM
PRESENT
Cllrs Ian Whitby, Mark Burch, Carys Spence, Christine Lewis, Clerk, Responsible Finance Officer.

DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr Ian Whitby, member of the Broad Haven Hall Committee

AGENDA ITEMS
Precept and Tax Base 

PCC advised that the Council Tax Base for the Financial Year 2018/2019 as being at band 'D' equivalent of 860.69 and that the precept will continue to be paid in 3 instalments during April, August and September 2018.    They requested that all Precept requirements be received by the 12 January.
2017/18 Budget Reconciliation

Christine presented a budget reconciliation showing all income and expenditure to date and taking into account the expenditure and income for the rest of the year we should be able to maintain our reserve of £7000.   
Review of Clerk's Expenses

The Clerk's expenses, which were still set at 2013 costs, were reviewed and updated to take account of up to date costs.   It was also agreed that the Clerk should claim mileage allowance for meetings outside Broad Haven.
Review of Clerk's Hours

Christine provided a detailed account of the work involved in carrying out the Clerk's duties and the Responsible Finance Officer duties.   This clearly demonstrated that it was impossible to do the work in the 32.5 hours per month at present allocated.  It was agreed that this should be increased  by 9.5 hours per month.
Data Protection Regulator

It is now a requirement by law that all Council's must have a designated Data Protection Regulator.   It is accepted that for smaller Councils this role will be carried out by the Clerk/RFO.  The Act includes a number requirements, for example, all Councils must be registered with the ICO (Information Commissioner's Office), all personal details stored to be authorised and logged, and all details to be deleted as soon as they are not required.  Christine will draw up a procedure for the Council and ensure all new requirements are adhered to.
Audit Theme for 201819

The Wales Audit Office have advised that they will be inspecting the role of the Internal Auditor more closely this year to ensure the internal audit is effective.  Joan Scarratt, our internal auditor has been advised of the requirement to produce a report for the Council at the end of the audit.  This should include any shortfalls identified in the Council's financial procedures.
Auditor General Comments on Council Budgets

A number of Webinars have been held for Council Responsible Finance Officers this year in order to ensure that Council financial records are more accurate in future.
Residents Budget Suggestions

Residents were asked if they would like to put forward any services/facilities for the Finance Committee to consider this year.   One or two businesses repeated their suggestion that we install an outside shower for both local and visiting people to use when leaving the sea/beach.

The Ocean suggested that we consider putting tables in the wide area along Enfield Road where we have benches at present.

Review of last year's Budget / Setting of 201819 Budget

A review of last year's budget was carried out in order to set a budget for the financial year 2018/25019.
The meeting went through last year's budget and changes were made to the following budget items.

Salary/PAYE/Expenses
to reflect the agreed additional hours and costs.

Donations


only expect £100 from the Water Board this year.

BH and LH Halls

As both hall accounts are now very healthy it was





agreed that an annual allowance of £1000, payable





against a submission for specific funds, would 





replace the monthly allowance.

Boardwalk


In line with the Halls it was agreed that an annual





allowance of £1000 would be payable against a





submission for specific funds would replace the





existing allowance.

New Item for 2018/19
Havenscommunities.org.uk  Email addresses.

The precept of £33.5 for last year will be rounded up to £34 this year giving us a budget of £29000.   This will be an increase of £1000 on last year.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 5.35 pm.   
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